Spring Branch Academic Institute
CIT Meeting
January 29, 2019
Minutes
	Members Present:
	Kristi Dina, Mohammad Haidar, Susan Fargason, Mary Hoffman, Jon Larrabee, James Lefeber, Ashlee Wilson

	Members Absent:
	Lynne Barry, Yingfan Cao, Amy Ellingson, Bill Gentner, Dillon Sexton,  Julie Sirianni

	Meeting was called to order by:
	James Lefeber





· Safety and Security Update
· Parents have raised questions and concerns regarding the safety and security procedures, specifically for students riding the bus to and from Spring Forest.
· Mr. Lefeber review the procedures we have in place, including those for the bus, bathrooms, and elementary campus.  Also discussed was the support received from SBISDPD.
· A request was made for additional walkie talkies, specifically for Ms. Helfer.
· Iowa Testing – future years
· Since we are currently using MAP, as well as testing all 8th grade with the PSAT, questions were raised regarding the necessity of continuing with Iowa testing.
· Concerns were raised about the amount of time taken for testing.
· Discussion included comments including “MAP is most personal assessment,” it’s easy, teachers are learning how to read the scores/reports, and student profiles indicate TEKS.  CIT members want to do what is best for the school.
· Suggestion was made to ask current parents their opinion on this topic.
· Reflections on Pathways Event
· Things to consider:
· Timing
· Bonding – elementary/secondary students
· Mandatory interactive discussions from presenters (can they be vetted prior to presenting?)
· Careers requested by students
· Start and end at same time
· Parent helpers at lunch
· Recess was awesome!
· Committee with teacher liaison
· Other
· SBEF Grant
· Once a year grant, up to $5,000.  Help offered for writing grant!
· Next meeting – February 26, 2019
· [bookmark: _GoBack]This will be a joint meeting with the High School Planning Committee.
